
Golticlay 
Wind Farm 

Construction update
In July 2024, we shared information about 
some exploratory work we were conducting in 
preparation for the construction of the Golticlay 
Wind Farm along the C1053, which links Lybster 
and the A9. Following this work, we have continued 
developing our programme and finalised the 
requirement to widen sections of the C1053 and 
install new passing points. To do this safely, we need 
to implement a rolling road closure for the duration 
of the work, which will involve closing sections at a 
time.

What will happen?
A rolling road closure along the C1053 will be in 
place for approximately 30 weeks. Emergency 
access will still be maintained during this period. 
The road closure will be lifted if our work is 
completed earlier than expected. 

When will this work take place?
The road closure is expected to be implemented 
shortly, with updates provided on our project 
webpage: www.rwe.com/golticlay.

There are several key points you should be aware of 
about our work:

•	 Closure points will move along the C1053; 
residents will always have access to their 
properties, which our traffic marshals will 
arrange.

•	 A 30mph speed limit will be in place along the 
C1053. 

•	 Fully signposted diversion routes will be in place 
during this time. A map of these diversions can 
be found overleaf.

•	 Public access to Golticlay and Rumster Forests 
will remain via the southbound C1053 off the A9.

Notice of rolling road closure
C1053, Lybster 
30 Weeks

To progress our works in preparation for the construction of the Golticlay Wind Farm, 
we will install a rolling road closure along the C1053 for approximately 30 weeks. 
We understand that this road closure will affect the surrounding community, and we 
apologise for any potential delays you may encounter during our work. 
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Keep up to date
If you have any questions regarding the planned works,  
please visit or contact us at:

    www.rwe.com/golticlay 	     golticlay@rwe.com 

Notice of rolling 
road closure
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Road closure 
& diversion routes
The map above shows the location of 
the rolling road closure along the C1053 
and the associated diversion routes.
During the closure, you cannot drive northbound 
along the C1053 to access the A9 or southbound 
to access the A99. Alternatively, you will need to 
drive westbound along the A99 to join the A9 or 
southbound along the A9 to join the A99. 

Continuous updates will be available online. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the  
planned works, please visit or contact us at:

    www.rwe.com/golticlay 
    golticlay@rwe.com

Community 
drop-in event
We would like to invite you to a drop-in 
event where our team members will 
provide further information on our 
planned works and answer any of your 
questions. 

Wednesday 9th October 2024 
15:00 – 19:00

Lybster Bowling Club 
Main Street 
Lybster 
KW3 6AH


